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MINUTES

	Present: Mike Bojczuk (Chair), Jack Hazelgrove, Francis Tonks, Val Brown, Harry Steer and Colin Vincent


	Co-opted Members: Marion Couldery, Penny Morley, Janet Wakeling and Nick Green


	Others Present:  Councillor Geoffrey Bowden, Councillor Rob Jarrett (From 12.30)



PART ONE

<AI1>
24. Welcome and Introductions
24.1 The new OPC Chair, Mike Bojczuk welcomed everyone to the meeting; this was the first time that an OPC Chair had not formerly been a Councillor.
</AI1>
<AI2>
25. Police and Crime Commissioner
25.1 Sussex Police and Crime Commissioner (SPCC) Katy Bourne (KB) outlined the large-scale policing reform that led to the establishment of elected Police and Crime Commissioners in November 2012.

25.2 OPC noted that Harry Steer had been on the independent police advisory group for the Sussex area. 

25.3 KB detailed the role of SPCC which was setting the budget (funded via government grant and local taxes) and setting policing priorities in a police and crime plan, being held to account by the 17-member Police and Crime Panel (PCP) that comprised elected councillors from Brighton & Hove and East and West Sussex Districts and Boroughs plus two independent members. The PCP meets quarterly.

25.4 Formerly, under the Sussex Police Authority the complaints handling process had been unclear. In its first week the SPCC’s office saw a 3,500% rise in correspondence.

25.5 Key areas identified in the police and crime plan were: community safety including anti-social behaviour and low-level crime; road safety such as speeding and anti-social driving; and domestic abuse and violence, that could become a cycle of abuse not only affecting children but also with many silent victims.

25.6 KB gave the main points of the budget situation; summarising that a Band D council taxpayer paid around £3 per year for policing that represented good value for money. Sussex Police was judged to be the 4th best police region in terms of value for money and the best value for all shire counties, she said.

25.7 The PCC within less than a year, now had two more responsibilities - for commissioning of all victims services and funding community safety. Funding for both of these was from central government directly to the PCC and is not ring-fenced.

25.8 KB said there was a question whether Sussex should pay more for policing. For example cybercrime was an area that would need more resources to tackle and people often asked for more police on the beat. From her weekly visits to the area’s police stations KB was aware that officers feel ‘stretched.’ More than 80 new police officers and 30 Police Community Support Officers had been recruited and more (volunteer) special officers would be recruited. For the latter, 700 applications were received for 120 volunteering positions.

25.9 KB was also Director on the Board of the College of Policing, and had a big role in facilitating partnership working, eg in preventing a child becoming a victim or perpetrator and working with offenders to prevent re-offending.

25.10 Overall, she said, Sussex was a safe area to live in.

25.11 Answering questions: On marches, KB said everyone had the right to do what they wanted within the law. For particular marches, police would be working with the local authority and involving the police independent advisory group as needed. Community groups would be consulted. The Public Order Act 1986 was the main legal framework that required 6 days notice of a march. There was always learning from events and improvements had been made. On policing the Balcombe demonstration; this had cost around £4million and representations had been made for claiming back some of this sum from central government. A live TV interview set out the issues for people to make up their minds on the police response to the demonstration. This was available to view on www.sussex-pcc.gov.uk.

25.12 There had been a significant rise in burglaries in certain parts of some areas and this was being tackled. Some organised crime groups had been apprehended, taken to court and imprisoned and KB pursues this matter at monthly meeting with the Chief Superintendent. It was also a matter of reminding people to keep doors and windows locked.

25.13 The Office of the Sussex Police & Crime Commissioner can be contacted on 01273 – 481561, via e-mail at spcc@sussex-pcc.gov.uk or by post to: Sackville House, Brooks Close, Lewes, East Sussex BN7 2FZ  

25.14 KB confirmed that schools were regularly visited as part of the ‘Inspire’ project that had begun in Sussex and had been introduced in other areas of the country. Around 24 officers were involved in this.  ‘Intergenerational issues’ are covered in these sessions; young people are encouraged to relate to their grandparents when thinking about intimidating behaviour. 
25.15 Mental ill health was a big issue for police callouts; there was close working with Sussex Partnership Trust. Sussex Police was one of 4 triage pilots trialling a better way to help individuals and reduce demand on police resources. A mental health nurse was now being included with response teams to some incidents, to reduce the number of cases where police would otherwise use Section 136 of the Mental Health Act.

25.16 KB pointed out links between anti-social behaviour and mental health, stating that a Police seat on the Health and Well-Being Board would be helpful.

25.17 Councillor Bowden supported the suggestion of involvement of the Police in the Health and Wellbeing Board.

25.18 There were further discussions on cybercrime and funding for police services.

25.19 The OPC Chair Mike Bojczuk thanked the Sussex Police and Crime Commissioner for her helpful information.
</AI2>
<AI3>
26. Budget Consultation
26. 1 Head of Finance James Hengeveld (JH) gave a presentation outlining the council’s revenue spending, how local government is financed, funding changes, choices available and forecast savings needed over the next 5 years. 

26.2 Amongst the major issues faced by the Council were reductions in government grant funding, an ageing population, increasing complexity of need, encouraging local economic growth, welfare reform, contributions for care costs (The Dilnot report) and integration and transformation of social care and health services.

26.3 The 5 December Policy & Resources Committee would receive a report on proposed savings for 2014 – 2015, based on services rather than Departments. A consultation was under way and OPC and all stakeholders were invited to comment. 

http://consult.brighton-hove.gov.uk/public/bhcc/budget/yourmoneyyourservice/consultation
26.4 The proposals will be considered at 13 February 2014 Policy & Resources Committee for agreement at 27 February full Council. 

26.5 OPC discussed; a possible tourist tax though likely be a disincentive to visitors to the city; a possible change to the funding of prescription charges; potential risks of reward-based funding of services; the risks of business rate appeals. It was noted that the challenges also presented some opportunities to  modernise services and service delivery, and be more inventive.

26.6 It was noted that the proposed budget savings 2014-2015 would be on the agenda for 17 December OPC meeting, when senior officers would be invited to attend.

26.7 The Chair thanked the Head of Finance for providing information and answering questions.
</AI3>
<AI4>
27. Councillor Rob Jarrett
27.1 Councillor Rob Jarrett Chair of Adult Care and Health Committee outlined his visit to the June 2013 EU Summit on Active and Healthy Ageing conference hosted by  Dublin. As EU President http://www.ahaconference2013.ie/dublin_declaration
27.2 He presented a certificate, signed in a ceremony by the Lord Mayor of Dublin, stating Brighton & Hove’s commitment to become an Age Friendly City. This was part of sustained action to endorse the WHO AFC Network and to have an age-friendly Europe by 2020.

27.3 Councillor Jarrett referred to initiatives and projects within EU programmes including:

Horizon 2020 

Adding 2 Healthy Years

Potential actions by local authorities on healthy ageing

‘Wisdom’ timelines recognising the contributions made by older people to local community, businesses and shops. 

Quality of Life and use of health-monitoring devices

Health benefits of Immunisation

Ageing Loudly

Active Ageing

Falls prevention

27.4 Public Health Programme Manager Annie Alexander and the Council’s International Team could be approached If OPC identified areas of interest for possible grant application. 

27.5 OPC discussed patients’ data in the context of data protection and sharing of information between professionals.

27.6 Mike Bojczuk thanked Councillor Jarrett for his presentation.
</AI4>
<AI5>
28. Minutes of the Meeting held on 17 September 2013
28.1 It was noted that Nick Green was present at the September meeting

28.2 At minute 19.3 Acting Treasurer (now appointed Treasurer) Harry Steer had now received back the balance of the OPC account and was looking into an alternative bank.

28.3 At minute 23.2 Sue Howley ‘of Pensioner Action’ should read ‘of The Pensioner magazine.’

28.4 At minute 22.6 the ‘focus group being run by Pensioner Action’ should read ‘formerly run by Pensioner Action.’

28.5 Subject to amendment above the minutes were agreed.
</AI5>
<AI6>
29. OPC Work Programme
(This item was considered after item 25)

29.1 Discussing the OPC ‘Ways of Working’ - 

A - To influence decision-making OPC needed earlier input into reports on the Council’s Committee Work Programme ( formerly the Forward Plan). 

29.2 Councillor Bowden noted that planning permission had been applied for for an extra care home; an OPC rep may wish to speak to the Planning Committee, as the OPC. He said he did routinely make represnetations on behalf of older people eg lifts on 3-storey designs.

29.3 Francis Tonks said he was always welcomed at Community Safety Forum

29.4 OPC noted that how to raise issues at committee and the notice needed, was set out in a report to Novemebr 2012 OPC.

B - To work more closely with OP organisations, and become more visible and more represenative, further work was needed. Ways to do this would be investigated (Action all)

C - Work on other issues of concern to OP - re: improving the environment for older people, a letter had been written to The Argus on  seating in parks. Pedestrian access issues on pavements was raised as a ‘licensing’ concern (tables, chairs, A-Boards) 

29.5 The OPC Chair had invited a speaker on housing for older people for the next public meeting – 21 January 2014. 

29.6 OPC work programme and ‘ways of working’ would be on the agenda for the next meeting.
</AI6>
<TRAILER_SECTION>
The meeting concluded at 1.00pm
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	Chair
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